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 PETROLITE 
Petrolite Canada, Inc.

1406 8th St.
Nisku, Alberta
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EMERGENCY TELEPHONE NUMBERS
CHEMTREC:       800-424-9300
CANUTEC:        613-966-8666
Customer Care: 403-955-2222

X-CIDE(R) 215-W

INDUSTRIAL MICROBIOCIDE

FOR USE IN INDUSTRIAL PROCESSES ONLY, NOT FOR DOMESTIC USE.

READ LABEL BEFORE USING.  SEE DATA SHEET FOR INSTRUCTIONS.

GUARANTEE:
5-Chloro-2-methyl-4-isothiazolin-3-one        1.13%
2-Methyl-4-isothiazolin-3-one                 0.37%

DANGER

POISON            FLAMMABLE        CORROSIVE

REGISTRATION NO.  19370
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

NET CONTENTS 208 LITRES

DANGER:  Contains methanol, which may cause blindness.  Harmful
or fatal if swallowed or absorbed through the skin.  Vapour
harmful. Avoid breathing spray mist or vapours.  Do not get on
skin.  Corrosive.  Causes eye damage and skin irritations.  Do
not get in eyes or on clothing.  Wear goggles or face shield and
rubber gloves when handling.  Avoid contamination.  Do not take
internally.

FIRST AID:

IF SWALLOWED:  Do NOT induce vomiting.  Drink promptly a large
quantity of milk, egg whites, gelatin solution or if these are
not available, drink large quantities of water.  Avoid alcohol. 
Call a physician or Poison Control Centre immediately.



IF INHALED:  Remove immediately to fresh air.  If not breathing,
apply artificial respiration.  If breathing is difficult, give
oxygen.  Call a physician.

IF ON SKIN:  Remove contaminated clothing immediately.  Wash skin
with large quantities of water.  Launder clothing before reuse.

IF IN EYES:  Flush with plenty of water for at least 15 minutes. 
Call a physician.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:

CORROSIVE-gastric lavage is contraindicated.  Measures against
circulatory shock, respiratory depression and convulsions may be
needed.

Detailed procedures for treatment should be available through
Poison Control Centres.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:

The following is a summary of dosage and feeding recommendations
for each use of X-CIDE 215-W:

OILFIELD INJECTION WATERS

For the control of slime forming bacteria and sulfate reducing
bacteria in oilfield waters, slug treat with 67-332 mg/L X-CIDE
215-W 1.5% depending on the severity of contamination.

Initial Dose:  Add 166-332 mg/L X-CIDE 215-W (.166-.331 L X-CIDE
215-W per 1000 litres of water) at a point in the system where it
will be uniformly mixed.  Repeat treatment after three days or as
needed until control is achieved.

Subsequent Dose:  Add 67-166 mg/L X-CIDE 215-W (.067-.166 L
X-CIDE 215-W per 1000 litres of water) every seven days or as
needed to maintain control.

This product is toxic to fish.  Treated effluent should not be
discharged where it will drain into lakes, streams, ponds, or
public water.  Do not contaminate by cleaning of equipment, or
disposal of wastes.  Apply this product only as specified on this
label.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on the label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

Do not use, pour, spill or store near heat or open flame.



DISPOSAL:

1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings
to the treatment site.

2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal.

3. Make the container unsuitable for further use.

4. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial
requirements.

5. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product
and the cleanup of spills, contact the Provincial Regulatory
Agency or the Manufacturer.

DO NOT FLUSH INTO SURFACE STREAMS.  INFORM PROVINCIAL REGULATORY
AGENCY AS IN NO. 5 ABOVE.

Read Product Material Safety Data Sheet and Product Data Sheet
prior to use.  PRODUCT WARRANTY, DISCLAIMER AND LIMITATIONS OF
LIABILITY ARE FOUND THEREON.  Use of Product signifies agreement
with these provisions.

Affix Flammable (3) Label

Alcohol, n.o.s. (contains Methanol) UN 1987

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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